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Time Management?

I have another free report entitled “The 
Last Thing You Will Ever Have To Read 
About Time Management”- make sure you 
read that one first before you delve 
into this report.

Otherwise you might not get the point.

Which is…

There is no such thing as time 
management!

…Don’t believe me?

Then go and read the other report first, 
THEN come back and continue reading this 
one.
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Michael Tipper is a writer, 
speaker, coach and facilitator… 

You can discover why he 
considers himself a battle-
scarred Self Improvement Junkie 
By Clicking HERE

Michael Tipper Reveals…
The Most Effective Personal Productivity Strategy Of All 
Time - Part 1
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…did you read it?

ok, I shall continue then…

So what is the most effective personal 
productivity strategy of all time - well 
part 1 of it anyway?

Well this is a powerful strategy that 
will have a number of amazing benefits:

BENEFIT #1 - You will be able to sleep 
easy at night because all of your stuff 
will be “Parked” meaning you will be 
more calm and relaxed.

BENEFIT #2 - You will be able to hit the 
ground running each and every day so you 
won’t waste anytime first thing meaning 
you will get MORE done.

BENEFIT #3 - You will be able to tap 
into that brilliant subconscious of 
yours to generate even better ways to 
deal with and handle all of your “STUFF” 
meaning you will look.

BENEFIT #4 - You will be able to take 
stock of how well you are doing so you 
can identify tiny tweaks of improvement 
(perhaps more commonly known as Marginal 
Gains) to become even more effective at 
what you are doing and feel much more in 
control EVERY DAY?

******SPOILER ALERT******

What I am about to share with is an 
extremely simple, yet powerfully 
effective technique.

It is used by the most effective and 
productive people in EVERY business or 
profession.
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Just because it is simple, it doesn’t 
mean it is easy to do because it will 
require more of the “D” word…

“The “D” Word…?”

Yes, the “D” Word…

DISCIPLINE…

******END OF SPOILER ALERT******

So what is this strategy then?

OK.

Brace yourself.

Not for the amazinginessness of it…

…but for it’s simplicity.

Here goes…

****************************************

STEP 1 - Review today at the end of 
the day to see what worked well and 

what you would do differently to 
make the day even better if you 
could do it all over again.

STEP 2 - Plan tomorrow (on paper) 
after your review incorporating the 

lessons of today.

****************************************

Simples….

I do this every day.

And when I do it things go really well.

But on the occasions I don’t do it…

I really notice the difference.
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I tend to feel more overwhelmed when I 
don’t.

I tend to feel less satisfaction if I 
don’t.

Fewer things get done if I don’t.

What does get done often seems to fall 
short of what could have been achieved 
if I don’t apply this process.

I feel really guilty when I don’t do it, 
because I know the little discipline it 
takes can yield tremendous ongoing 
benefits.

WHY DOES THIS WORK?

The beauty of this approach is that 
whilst you will see some immediate 
benefits, it is really a slow burn 
approach whose real value emerges over 
time as you develop the hardiness to 
keep doing it.

REASON #1 - Why You Will Sleep Better 

The reason why you will sleep better 
when you use this approach is because 
your brain is a completion mechanism.

There is something called the Zeigarnik 
effect.

It is an effect identified by Russian 
psychologist Bluma Zeigarnik where he 
identified that the brain will keep 
things spinning in short term memory 
until they are complete.

Over the long term, this means that your 
mind will worry about things over which 
you have not got closure.
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And to do this, it will take up some of 
your mental resources.

The more you have yet to complete that 
is spinning around in your mind, the 
more “full” your mind will feel and the 
less effective you will be able to think 
about stuff.

At the end of the day, if you capture 
all you need to do the following day on 
a piece of paper, your brain will get 
temporary completion on those activities 
and WON’T dwell upon them.

Whilst you haven’t actually completed 
the task, you have progressed it to the 
next point where you have decided what 
to do with it next.

It’s sort of like a waypoint where the 
mind can rest.

This of course only becomes effective if 
you develop the habit of following 
through on tomorrow’s plan.

And that is where the secret to this 
approach lies - you have to keep doing 
it and develop a track record of follow 
through so your brain will trust it.

REASON #2 - Why You Will Hit The Ground 
Running Every Day.

When I have worked in large 
organisations where open plan offices 
are the norm, I was always amazed to see 
how the average Joe would arrive at 
their desk and waste a good amount of 
time before they got started on 
meaningful work.

If we assume that these people have a 
genuine desire to do a good job and 
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aren’t pension seeking, JOB holders 
riding the wave of security offered by a 
large company, then there is a reason 
why they struggle to get started in the 
morning.

In the absence of clear direction, 
anything and everything becomes a 
distraction.

So if they have finished a busy day 
yesterday and went home without focusing 
on what they need to do next, they 
arrive at their desk vulnerable to all 
sorts of other things to do that are 
usually relatively trivial or reactive 
in nature.

But if you have decided exactly what you 
need to do first thing because you have 
applied this strategy at the end of 
yesterday, assuming you have discipline 
and focus, you will not be distracted by 
things not relevant to your tasks today.

Now of course there will be times when 
you need to change course and do things 
you didn’t expect or couldn’t have 
foreseen and so you will have to adapt.

But if you find yourself doing that 
frequently and your role is not a 
“firefighting” one by nature then there 
are deeper issues afoot there (which we 
don’t have time to cover here)

Of course, this principal here doesn’t 
just apply to people in big 
corporations.  I merely use that example 
to illustrate just how “human” this 
behaviour is.
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The problem is likely to present in 
medium sized organisations, small teams 
and even one man bands.

REASON #3 - How You Will Tap Into Your 
Powerful Subconscious 

I am sure you appreciate that your brain 
is a pretty powerful piece of kit.

You have a conscious mind (very small).

You have a subconscious mind (bigger 
than you could ever imagine from your 
tiny conscious mind).

As a human race we still don’t really 
understand how our mind works and can’t 
explain many of the phenomena we 
experience.

However we can observe what happens - we 
just sometimes can’t explain why.

The creative power of your subconscious 
is one of those things we can observe.

I am sure you have had some brilliant 
ideas or flashes of insight in the past.

When do those insights usually appear?

Well whilst you might find the actual 
location and circumstances might differ 
(walking the dog in the morning, cycling 
to work, in the shower, on the mindless 
morning commute or perhaps waking up 
suddenly in the middle of the night) - 
the mental environment is usually the 
same.

a.You are generally relaxed and thinking 
about or doing something completely 
unrelated to the problem
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b.Your idea or insight is usually to do 
with a problem that has been 
incubating in your mind for a while.

Unless you are a complete Automaton, 
much of what professional people like 
you and me will do is to solve problems.

We will need to “fix” stuff in order for 
“bad” stuff NOT to happen and “good” 
stuff to happen.

That means we need to be both creative 
and innovative.

[Side Note - Creativity in my book is 
the generation of ideas, innovation is 
actually putting those ideas into action 
and making them work.]

So when you get VERY clear on what it is 
you want to do tomorrow at your end of 
day review, you are in effect beginning 
the incubation period for any problems 
that need to be solved.

If you do this just before you go to 
bed, your subconscious will take that as 
a silent command to go and find some 
ideas.

It will draw upon all of your past 
experiences whether you were aware of 
them or not and churn over that problem 
with a view to coming up with a 
solution.

IT sounds a bit whacky, but Thomas 
Edison, the famous inventor of the light 
bulb and holder of thousands of patents, 
used to “sit for ideas”.

He would set the problem clearly in his 
mind and then drift off to sleep.  Ideas 
routinely came to him as he woke up.
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This is in effect what you will be doing 
when you plan tomorrow tonight.

Whilst it might not happen immediately, 
you will find all sorts of ideas popping 
into your head to help you solve your 
problems.

And they usually arrive at the most 
inconvenient of times - in the shower, 
middle of the night, hanging 
precariously from your hand glider!

Make sure you capture them when they 
occur because as obvious as they seem to 
you in that moment, you WILL forget them 
later.

REASON #4 - Continuous Improvement

Providing you genuinely and honestly 
review your day, you will have a perfect 
opportunity to learn from both your 
successes and failures.

Developing a Growth Mindset about the 
way you “do your thang” will be one of 
the biggest steps forward you can make.

Though ironically you will take that big 
step by considering and taking lots and 
lots of micro-steps of improvement.

So once again:

****************************************

STEP 1 - Review today at the end of 

the day to see what worked well and 
what you would do differently to 
make the day even better if you 

could do it all over again.
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STEP 2 - Plan tomorrow (on paper) 
after your review incorporating the 
lessons of today.

****************************************

Try this out and do let me know how you 
get on.

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do e mail me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.

If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon

PS - Make sure you also read the micro-
report called “The Most Effective 
Personal Productivity Strategy of All 
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Want to hire me to help you, your team or 
perhaps speak at your event? 

Email me at:  
michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com  

to find out about the next step.

mailto:michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com?subject=
mailto:michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com?subject=
http://www.michaeltipper.com/news/premium-newsletter-sales/
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Time - Part 2 (The Difficult Second 
Album…) - it explains what to do next.

You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com 

www.MichaelTipper.com
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